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DATE:  July 17, 2019
MEETING MINUTES

SCHOOL BOARD PRESENT:				ADMINISTRATION/STAFF PRESENT:
Matt Manning, Chairperson				Judith McGann, Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools
Jay Duguay, Vice-Chairperson				Deb O’Connor, Financial Manager
Vance Pickering					Mark Pribbernow, Principal					
Joe Bossie						Carol Smith, Techer Representative
Brian Angelone
								
PUBLIC PRESENT:
Mark Houde
Sheila Rich
Tony Drapeau

CALL TO ORDER
Matt Manning called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

MINUTES:
A. Minutes of June 19, 2019 –motion was made to approve the minutes of June 5, 2019 by Vance Pickering.  The motion was seconded by Brian Angelone.  Jay Duguay abstained.  All other School Board members in attendance voted to approve the motion.

CORRESPONDENCE:  
A. Superintendent McGann provided the School Board with copies of the NHSBA Training list.  School Board members interested in taking training courses should contact Jeanette Fecteau.

Matt Manning welcomed Mark Pribbernow to the Lincoln-Woodstock school district.

REPORTS:

1. BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT:
Deb O’Connor reported that manifests were being circulated for signature.  Deb O’Connor encouraged School Board members to stop by the SAU office to sign manifests as School Board meetings are less frequent during the summer months.

2. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:
Matt Manning addressed Superintendent McGann as Dr. McGann.  Congratulations on receiving your doctorate!  Superintendent McGann informed the School Board that construction projects are going smoothly and are slightly ahead of schedule.  The outfields are done, and work will begin on the infields.  
Summer school started on July 8th.  High School summer school started before the Elementary School.  Everything is going smoothly.
The student/parent handbook and staff handbook are currently in process.  Policies related to students that have been modified since the previous handbook was printed are being updated.  The company printing the handbooks is making the revisions.  Shaun Hagan is working on the staff handbook.
Superintendent McGann communicated with Mark Dolan regarding the strategic plan.  Mark Dolan suggests starting the procedure in the Fall by sending a notice to all stakeholders.
Superintendent McGann attended the Model Schools conference in Baltimore, MD.  It was a magnificent conference that was attended by schools from all around the country.  Lin-Wood will look into sending a team next year.  There may be grant money available.
Superintendent McGann spoke with Trey Aldridge regarding the website and lunch payment system.  The updated website will be launched on August 12th.
The Administration team will be meeting with Wayne Fillion on Thursday, July 18th  regarding the Elementary heating system project.

Vance Pickering mentioned that he had noted that some staff members aren’t listed on the current website and some have hyperlinks while others have nothing.

Superintendent McGann said that the Elementary MPR flooring work will begin on August 1st and will last approximately one (1) week.

Vance Pickering asked Mark Houde if there will be a logo in the middle of the floor.  Mark Houde replied that the circle may be larger so that the lumberjack can be seen.

Matt Manning asked if the handbook will go to the School Board before it is published.  Superintendent McGann said yes.  Jay Duguay asked about handbook approval.  School Board members will need to go to the SAU office to review for approval.  Jay Duguay asked about the updated policies.  Superintendent McGann said that the ones regarding students will go into the handbook.  Jay Duguay asked about the cell phone policies that is currently being revised (a copy of this policy was provided to School Board members).  If the policy is not approved prior to the handbooks completion it will be an addendum and sent home to parents upon its approval.  Matt Manning thinks the School Board will require an additional meeting during the month of August.  Even with an additional meeting the cell phone policy will not make the deadline of early August for the student/parent handbook.

3. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:
Principal Pribbernow thanked the School Board for welcoming him to Lin-Wood.  Principal Pribbernow is looking forward to the year.  He mentioned that he has received a lot of support from the other administrators.  Principal Pribbernow and some other staff members, Assistant Principal Doyle, Kristyn Fadden, Paula Houde, Carol Smith and Anne Bahr, went to the Powerful Learning Conference last week.  Some good workshops and conversations were had.  This made Principal Pribbernow anxious to get started.  He stated that we have a lot of good, positive things happening.  He also mentioned that there was a wonderful presenter, Mike Anderson, who has a new book “What we say and how we say it matters”.  Principal Pribbernow and Assistant Principal Doyle discussed having him come to Lin-Wood.

Principal Pribbernow announced the list of coaches for the fall:
Middle School Girls Soccer – Denise Drapeau
Middle School Boys Soccer – Adam Donate / Jim Martin (assistant)
High School Girls Soccer – Tony Drapeau
High School Boys Soccer – Blair Weeden / Nathan Jinkins (assistant)
Cross Country – Sarah Beaudin
Summer League Basketball – Vance Pickering (assistant)

4. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

A.  Policy Committee – .

FIRST READING					SECOND READING

	
	GADA – Employment References and Verification

	
	GBEC – Drug-Free Workplace & Drug-Free Schools

	
	GBED – Tobacco Products Ban Use and Possession In and On School Facilities and Grounds

	
	JICG – Tobacco Products Ban Use and Possession In and On School Facilities and Grounds

	
	JCA – Change of School or Assignment – Best Interests

	
	JEC – Change of School or Assignment – Manifest Educational Hardship


*Please note that Policies are available for your review in the SAU office and on our school page at www.lin-wood.org 

Brian Angelone asked the differences between GBED and JICG.  Jay Duguay said they are identical but are in different placed in the policy listings.  There are other policies coming up for review like this too.  Jay Duguay did notice a minor difference and JICG will be updated to match GBED exactly.  Matt Manning made a motion to approve the policies with the change to JICG.  Joe Bossie seconded the motion.  All School Board members in attendance voted to approve the motion.


BUSINESS REQUIRING BOARD ACTION:  

a. Staff Nominations, recommendations and Resignations – Superintendent McGann nominated Francene Huot Perrault for the position of School Nurse.  Matt Manning made a motion to accept the nomination.  Vance Pickering seconded the motion.  Joe Bossie abstained.  All other School Board members in attendance voted to approve the motion.
Superintendent McGann recommended Melissa Sabourn for the position of Library Aide.  Matt Manning made a motion to accept the recommendation.  Joe Bossie seconded the motion.  All School Board members in attendance voted to approve the motion.

NEW BUSINESS:  

a. None.

CONTINUING BUSINESS:

a. School Sign – Matt Manning pointed out that the School Board needs to make a decision about the school sign and have a trust fund meeting.  The expense is not in the budget but could be funded from a trust fund.  Matt Manning said decisions will have to made about the sign options and the trust fund.  Copies of the quotes for the signs were distributed to School Board members.  Quotes ranged from $11,000 - $25,000.  The option of having a wooden sign with a one-color LED was discussed.  Joe Bossie mentioned that it would be nice to be able to change the sign from the office instead of Mark Houde having to walk down to the sign with the letters.  Joe Bossie asked if anything was going to be done tonight.  Matt Manning said it would be nice to get the sign in before winter.  Matt Manning reiterated that the School Board will need another summer meeting due to outstanding issues such as the sign.  The School Board would like to utilize the same pillars for the new sign.  Mark Houde stated that the sign will be a composite material so that it will not rot like the wood sign.  Jay Duguay asked if we had power and things needed in the office.  Mark Houde replied that we are all set.  He has discussed it with Trey Aldridge.  Mark Houde also mentioned that one of the companies that had provided a quote had contacted him regarding a fifteen percent (15%) price reduction from the original quoted price.  Joe Bossie pointed out that the sign needs to be changed.  It is preferred to go with a traditional looking sign.  Tony Drapeau asked if he could speak to the School Board regarding this issue.  He mentioned that keeping the sign the way it is with the LED panel is the most expensive way to do it.  Tony Drapeau suggested brining in Lincoln Sign to do the sign and then bringing in someone to do the LED panel.  Brian Angelone stated that he has a hard time justifying the cost of the sign.  He asked if Mark Houde could contact Lincoln Sign for better pricing.  Joe Bossie said the sign is the first thing people see about the school and we do want something nice.  Matt Manning asked Mark Houde to get information together for having the LED one color and see what the price point looks like.  The Facilities Committee would then meet to review the information.  Brian Angelone suggested red for the LED color because it’s the school color.  Matt Manning suggested whatever color is easier to see by drivers should be selected.


RECOGNITION OF VISITORS/PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

1.	Students - None

2.	Staff – 

From Heather Krill – Heather Krill would like to thank you for supporting the Girls of Summer enrichment program.  They’ve had as many as fifteen (15) girls from grades 7 – 12 join them for their weekly hike.  Nine (9) Girls of Summer joined Heather Krill, Rebecca Steeves and Lin-Wood alum Marissa Haase for their overnight on Mt. Washington.  They still have Greeley Pond and Cannon left to do.

From Aaron Loukes and Chad Steen – Aaron Loukes and Chad Steen would like to share that the Boys of Summer had some outstanding hikes this summer.  Thank you to the School Board and Administration for supporting the program.
This year the Boys have hiked:  The Sugarloaf Mountains in Twin, Welch and Dickey in Campton, Hedgehog Mountain in Albany (off the Kanc), Arethusa Falls to Frankenstein Cliff in Bartlett (this was our combo hike with the girls) and our camping trip at Lafayette Place Campground in which we hiked the Franconia Ridge via Falling Waters trail, Franconia Ridge trail, Greenleaf trail to the Old Bridle Path.  Going over Little Haystack (4760’), Mt. Lincoln (5089’) and Mt. Lafayette (5260’).

From Mark Houde – Katie Black has donated 12 hours of her time, with more to come, overhauling our flower gardens.  Katie is doing a fantastic job!

From Dave Webster – Dave Webster wanted you to know that summer school is going well.  There’s only a week and a half to go.

3.	Community –

Tony Drapeau asked to speak to the School Board regarding the grading system (Policy IKA).  Superintendent McGann suggested that a committee be formed to discuss the matter.  Tony Drapeau stated that per the policy that’s in place, the current grading system is in violation of the school policy.  It was done by a prior administrator two (2) years ago.  The passing grade was raised to seventy (70) and was never discussed by the School Board.

Tony Drapeau asked about interims and how they affect eligibility to participate in athletics.  They were not used for the last two (2) years as per the last administrator.  He also mentioned that when interims were pushed aside, some teachers were not keeping up with grading.  On May 23rd Tony Drapeau sent an email to Superintendent McGann, Principal Currier and Shaun Quinn regarding two (2) teachers being very late with grading.  Tony Drapeau said there are now student athletes not eligible for fall sports because of 70 being the passing grade.  He thinks there will be more consistency with the change in administration.  Mark Pribbernow asked a clarifying question about the role of interims.  Traditionally interims were a progress report – not eight (8) grading periods.  Tony Drapeau responded that there is an eligibility policy that comes into effect.  The system was out the window for the last two (2) years.  Vance Pickering spoke to Aaron Loukes about athletic eligibility.  He said as far as he knew we used interims.  Tony Drapeau responded that the reason Mr. Currier made that change was because it did not comply with what NHIAA rules said.  Tony Drapeau said that last year there were students who could regain eligibility, but it did not happen the first year.

Tony Drapeau said it’s hard to determine eligibility if there are no grades in until late in the quarter.  He commented about his daughter’s grades.  Sheila Rich said the same situation happened with her daughter.  Grades weren’t put in until the end of the quarter.  Tony Drapeau said three (3) weeks before the end of the quarter grades finally showed up.  Jay Duguay said that with CBE, the philosophy is that work can be redone.  Sheila Rich stated that it’s tough to do that if six (6) essays come back in one (1) week.  Jay Duguay said that he had heard from people that some teachers don’t appreciate the difference between summative and formative and the difference in grading that goes along with that.  If we have CBE, everyone should be on board.  It’s an administrative issue that grades should be put into the system in a timely manner.

Jay Duguay asked about scheduling changes.  Matt Manning said they talked about it at the last board meeting and the administration decided to go back to the seven (7) periods.  Principal Pribbernow said that when done correctly, block scheduling is very effective.  Seventy (70) minutes is a good time period.  He feels that ninety (90) is too much.  He thinks that fifty (50) minutes is drive through education.  He doesn’t think block scheduling should be ruled out.  Work should be done with teachers to see what should be done in the seventy (70) minutes.  It takes training, teamwork, flexibility and planning.  Giving the students additional time helps them accomplish goals they heave.  Matt Manning said that a lot of the challenges we’ve had have been due to an inconsistent approach to application.  Some people get training and bring it back, but not everyone buys in.  If it’s done properly it will work.  Superintendent McGann said that was purpose of reigning it back in before moving forward.  Matt Manning believes we need a thoughtful approach – take three (3) years to study it.  Principal Pribbernow said the FLT needs to be looked at as well.  If we do it right and put kids in the place where they should be, it will help.  Joe Bossie asked if it could be part of the strategic planning.  Matt Manning said it could be.  Jay Duguay said the surveys showed that High School students and teachers were largely positive about block scheduling.  Middle School students and teachers thought the blocks were too long.  Jay Duguay pointed out we’ve been going back and forth.  He would appreciate consistency.  Principal Pribbernow said he liked the modified block schedule that was in place.  Matt Manning said that we can always change but we have to do it properly so the buy-in is done beforehand.


ADJOURNMENT – Matt Manning asked if there was no further business if he there was a motion to adjourn.  Jay Duguay made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Joe Bossie seconded the motion.  All School Board Members in attendance voted to approve the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 pm.

							Respectfully submitted,

							Jeanette M. Fecteau, SAU Administrative Assistant
